PSC/CMU-26 (Rev.11/11/99)

FPSC-COMMISSION CLERK

STATE OF FLORIDA

COMMISSIONERS: LILA A. JABER, CHAIRMAN J. TERRY DEASON BRAULIO L. BAEZ RUDOLPH "RUDY" BRADLEY CHARLES M. DAVIDSON



DIVISION OF COMPETITIVE MARKETS & ENFORCEMENT WALTER D'HAESELEER DIRECTOR (850) 413-6600

Hublic Service Commission

May 21, 2003

Ms. Donna Torres, President Urban Telecommunications, Inc. (TG575) 302 Walnut Avenue Bronx, NY 10454-2017

Dear Ms. Torres:

now applicable.

Sory to delay The Regulatory Assessment Fee (RAF) is due by January 30th of each year for the preceding calendar year. For certificate holders, the RAF is owed even if a telecommunications company may not have started operations or had any revenues. Since payment has not been made, statutory penalty and interest charges are

Our records show that the 2002 RAF return notice was mailed on December 12, 2002, and a delinquent notice was mailed on February 20, 2003. As of this date, our records do not show receipt of the RAF return or payment. A copy of the 2002 RAF return form is enclosed.

If full payment, including penalty and interest charges, along with the RAF return form, are not received by June 13, 2003, a docket will be established. Your company will be fined or your certificate cancelled if you do not respond. Please note that once a docket has been established, just paying the delinquent RAF amount will not prevent your certificate from being cancelled.

If you wish to cancel your certificate voluntarily and leave in good standing with the Commission, your company should pay the past due amount in full, complete the 2002 RAF return form, either pay the 2003 RAF or provide a date certain it will be paid, and comply with the requirements of Rule 25-24.514, Florida Administrative Code, copy enclosed. Any unpaid RAFs, including penalty and interest charges, are turned over to collections.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (850) 413-6502, by fax at (850) 413-6503, by e-mail at pisler@psc.state.fl.us, or by writing to me at the address below.

Sincerely.

Paula J. Isler, Research Assistant Bureau of Service Quality

Enclosures